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 OADG is a chapter of CADORA Inc.      OADG is a Dressage Canada affiliated riding club. 
 
 

OADG Board Of Directors 
Manager Kiki Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca 

Awards Pierre Paquette 613-821-6206 awards@ottawadressage.ca  
Banquet Darlene Grant 613-433-5759 banquet@ottawadressage.ca  
Library Dorothea Larsen 613-489-2171 library@ottawadressage.ca  

Membership Kiki Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca 

Newsletter Rebecca Hanbidge 613-799-9186 communications@ottawadressage.ca 
Secretary Laura-Lee Brenneman 613-421-1741 secretary@ottawadressage.ca 

Sponsorship Susan Otto 613-821-1428 sponsorship@ottawadressage.ca  
Treasurer Laura-Lee Brenneman 613-421-1741 treasurer@ottawadressage.ca  

CADORA Rep Pierre Paquette 613-821-6206 trilliumrep@ottawadressage.ca  
WebMaster Cathy Gordon 613-257-5145 webmaster@ottawadressage.ca  

AGM  Heather Snipper 613-253-1227 agm@ottawadressage.ca  
Education and 

Youth Development 
Oswaldo Lazzuri 613-608-4875 youth@ottawadressage.ca  

Show Ambassador Anne Galt 613-489-3262 shows@ottawadressage.ca 

 
From the Board  
 
TROPHIES 
If you have not yet returned your OADG perpetual trophy that you won last year, please make arrangements to return it 
immediately by contacting Pierre Paquette at awards@ottawadressage.ca. Thank-you to all those who have already 
returned your trophies. (P.S. It would be nice if you wiped the dust off first as it is one of the OADG directors that has to 
clean and polish all those trophies!) 
 
Thank-you Notes 
If you received a pre-addressed thank-you note for a prize you won at one of the many shows held this year, please be 
sure to fill it in and mail it. It really does make a difference to the sponsors who have graciously provided sponsorship to 
many of our local shows. 
 
OADG 2012 Award Winners 
The winners of the various OADG awards will be posted on the OADG website as soon as all the winners have been 
determined. Watch for an email indicating that the winners have been posted. 
 
CADORA AWARDS 
For CADORA Inc. National members’ eligible for CADORA Inc. National Awards, you are required to send in a form to 
the CADORA Inc. awards co-ordinator by December 1st to be eligible for these awards. Please see the CADORA Inc. 
web site for further information: http://www.cadora.ca under programs.  
 
For current CADORA Ontario Silver Standings please check the CADORA Ontario web site for the current standings and 
make sure your information is correctly recorded: http://www.cadora.ca/Cadora-Ontario/ under silver circuit/silver 
standings.  
 

Next newsletter January 2013 
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CADORA Inc Judges Program (for upgrading only): Are you a CADORA Inc member (not just a local OADG 
member)? Are you going to UPGRADE (not update) your judging credentials in 2013? Then check out the Judges 
Program offered by CADORA Inc. You can apply for funding to help offset the cost of attending the clinic. See 
http://www.cadora.ca/display.asp?pageid=68 for full information and rules. You need to apply by June 1st to be eligible. 
 
Banquet 
Make sure you get your tickets to the annual OADG awards banquet to be held on Saturday November 17th 2012, at the 
Hellenic Meeting and Reception Centre, 1315 Prince of Wales Dr., Ottawa, On http://www.hellenicottawa.ca/  
 
Please see the poster and ticket order form in this newsletter. Tickets can be purchased by cheque, money order or cash 
ONLY. Once tickets are purchased they will be available at the door when you arrive.  
 
Tables this year seat 8 people! (Some tables of 10 can be accommodated by special request) Don’t forget to hang on to 
your ticket stubs for the door prize table draws throughout the evening! 
 
BANQUET TICKETS MUST BE ORDERED AND PAID FOR IN ADVANCE! THERE WILL BE NO TICKETS 
AVAILABLE AFTER THE CLOSING DATE.  
The Hellenic Meeting and Reception Centre requires payment in advance for this event, and as such tickets must be 
purchased and paid for by the end of the day Saturday November 10th 2012. Payment can be delivered to any OADG 
director in order to reserve your tickets. Our ticket seller this year is Darlene Grant, and she can be reached at 
banquet@ottawadressage.ca. 
 
OADG Banquet Events: Again this year there will be a guest speaker at the OADG banquet. The OADG is pleased to 
have Dr. Helen Douglas, as guest speaker for the evening. 
 
OADG AGM 
 The OADG is hosting its Annual General Meeting in the afternoon of Sunday November 25th, 2012 starting at 1:30 p.m. 
at the Marlborough TWP Hall, 3048 Pierce Road, Ottawa On.  Light refreshments (including Cake) will be served. If you 
do not have the time for getting more involved in the day to day operations of the OADG, then at least come out to the 
AGM for some good cheer and find out what your club has been doing, we would love to see you! Please R.S.V.P by 
Friday November 23rd to Kiki Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca if you think you 
are coming. (So we have an idea of how much food to have on hand.) 
 
Open Positions for 2013 
There are several open positions coming up for 2013. If you are interested in a position don’t wait till the last minute as 
positions do tend to fill up before the actual AGM, although an election for a position can be held at the AGM. If you 
have any questions about OADG positions please contact Kiki Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 
meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca  
  
Communications Director: The communications director is responsible for creation of 5 newsletters per year which 
would include getting interesting articles (such as an Officials Bio, or the Stewards Corner, or clinic write-ups, or 
reprinting with permission other information), including the remaining show list in the newsletter, writing the Board 
section, finding pictures that could be included, and anything else you can think of to make the newsletter a bit more fun. 
The communications director is also responsible for sending out timely newsbriefs to the OADG members with show 
updates, clinic updates, rule updates and other information the OADG members may need to be aware of between full 
newsletters. 
 
Awards Director: This job requires updating the awards criteria in spring, and having it approved by the OADG board of 
directors. Updating all the forms necessary for the members to use in the fall for applying for the various awards. Getting 
people to help track the scores from all the local shows through-out the summer so the winners can be easily determined 
in the fall. In the fall, collecting all the trophies from the previous year’s winners and getting those trophies to the 
engraver. Determining all the winners for the year based on the scores that were tracked over the summer, and forms that 
have been submitted. Posting all the award winners on the OADG website, and creating the awards booklet for the 
banquet. Setting up of the trophies at the awards banquet and help the presenters give them out.  If you have a good team 
of helpers this job goes very smoothly. 
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Promotions: Find products on the various distributor websites that may be of interest to our members or as prizes at 
shows. Come up with a cost estimate for discuss with the OADG board of directors, and finally order the products that are 
selected. Work on a display that can be used at local shows to garner interest in the OADG and find people to help man 
the OADG display at local shows. 
 
Banquet: Find and book a suitable location for the OADG year-end awards banquet. Arrange for entertainment during the 
evening of the banquet, and arrange for a Master of Ceremonies for the evening of the banquet. In September, with the 
help of the treasurer, set the banquet ticket price and have it approved by the OADG board of directors, and create the 
banquet poster and banquet ticket order form. Sell the banquet tickets.  Organize centerpieces for the banquet tables. 
Create the seating plan and schedule for the evening of the banquet. Greet people at the door during the banquet and 
ensure the evening runs according to plan. 
 
You can also contest for positions which are currently filled and an election will be held at the AGM. To contest for a 
position you need to be a current Senior OADG member, you must be nominated by another current OADG Senior 
member, and your nomination must be seconded by yet another current OADG Senior member. You must also provide a 
short write-up of your skills related to the position. Nominations (and skills write-up) can be in advance, sent to Kiki 
Baggerman-Webster, or can be at the AGM itself. 
 
Most of the current OADG directors hold full time jobs outside the horse industry, have family obligations, ride their 
horse(s) and still manage to make some time for the OADG. If we can do it, then you can too! Please contact Kiki 
Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca for more information. 
 
2012 OADG regular Board Meeting Dates  
 (Meetings will be held at Director’s homes through-out 2012, check the OADG website for maps/directions) 
 

Date Time Location Address 
Sunday November 4 3:00 pm Laura-Lee Brenneman 1195 Albany Drive, Ottawa 

 
OADG Member Motions form is available on the OADG website. Any OADG member may bring a motion forward to 
the OADG Board of Directors. Full instructions are included in the motion form itself. 
 
Shows 2013 
Most of the GOLD show dates have been solidified for 2013. We’ll be working with the remaining show organizers to 
place the remaining Silver and Permit Schooling show dates over the next month. The uncertainty regarding the future of 
the NNEP is a concern, and some shows may be in different locations so read your prizelist CAREFULLY.  
If you are planning a dressage show for 2013 and have not yet heard from the OADG Show Ambassador (Anne Galt) 
please contact Anne shows@ottawadressage.ca  
 
OADG 2013 Membership Form 
The OADG 2013 membership form will be posted on the OADG website www.ottawadressage.ca as soon as the 
information from CADORA Inc. is available regarding pricing. The membership form will be included in the January 
newsletter. 
 

CLASSIFIEDS ON THE OADG WEBSITE – LOTS THERE – CHECK THEM OUT! 
Don’t fo  sect DG w age.carget to check out the classified ion on the OA ebsite:  http://www.ottawadress    
There ar  thin  there! e alrea ne g you were looking for is listed

Ads pos r both members and non‐members.  
dy many ads posted there. Maybe that o
ted on the website are free of charge fo
Send ads for posting to the webmaster webmaster@ottawadressage.ca 

 
OADG merchandise is listed on the Website under:  

Resources/MarketPlace,  
check it out!! 

Designer Carry All Bags ­ $10 each 
Sling Bags ­ $10 each 

(Get any 2 bags for $18) 
Contact: Kiki Baggerman­Webster 

meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca  
613­825­5370 
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2012 Silver Dressage Championship, Eastern Division 
Many thanks to Steve Curtis and Lynda Maltby of Rainbow Ridge Ranch for hosting the Eastern Ontario Silver Dressage 
Championship once again. Even though the Saturday before the actual event was very wet, the day of the show turned out 
sunny and warm.  Two competition rings were in use for the 42 competitors. There were a great many sponsors for the 
championship. CADORA Ontario donated all the championship coolers awarded through-out the day. Sponsorship 
support contributes significantly to the success of the show, and the OADG and the show organizers are most grateful for 
the wonderful sponsorship support received. 
 
Show results are available on the Rainbow Ridge website: www.rainbowridgeranch.ca. Pictures taken during the show by 
Jean Caskey are available at: http://www.jeancaskeyphoto.com/Horse-Shows/2012-Silver-Dressage/25372770_cfF7xm 
Combined Eastern/Western division results are available on the CADORA Ontario website: 
http://www.cadora.ca/Cadora-Ontario/ 

SPONSORS 
2012 Silver Dressage Championship Eastern Division  

The sponsors are also published on the OADG website at http://ottawadressage.ca/sponsors/ 
 

Sponsor  Address  Contact 
Allan Johnston Repair and Sales 
Equipment Rental  

 2665 8th Line Rd.,  
Metcalfe, ON K0A 2P0 

Email: allanjohnston@rogers.com 
Phone: 613-821-4263 
Web: http://www.allanjohnston.com 

Apple Saddlery 1875 Innes Rd.,  
Ottawa, ON K1B 4C6 

Phone: 613-744-4040 
Web: http://www.applesaddlery.com 

Beckwith Animal Hospital,  
Dr. Cara Hall 

355 Franktown Rd. Unit 12,  
Carleton Place, ON K7C 4M6 

Phone: 613-257-3366 
Fax 613-257-3434 
Web: http://www.beckwithanimalhospital.com 

Brent Farrier Works,  
Jon Brent 

9071 Springhill Rd.,  
Metcalfe, ON K0A 2P0 

Email: jonbrent@telus.blackberry.net 
Phone: 613-880-3563 

Broadway Bar & Grill Riverside South,  
665 Earl Armstrong Rd.,  
Ottawa, ON K1V 2G2 

Email: broadwayriverside@bellnet.ca 
Phone: 613-822-9147 
Web: http://www.broadwaybarandgrill.com 

Cadora Ont. Don Barnes President,  
13-1475 Upper Gage Avenue, Hamilton, 
ON L8W 1E6 

Web: http://www.cadora.ca/Cadora-Ontario/ 

Carleton Farm Seed Ltd.  Jim K. Parks,  
6189 Fourth Line Rd.,  
North Gower, On. K0A 2T0 

Phone: 613-489-3533 
 

Countryman Electric Services R.R.31, 13592 County Rd 43, 
Chesterville, ON K0C 1H0 

Phone: 613-448-2474 
Web: http://www.countrymanelectric.com 

Dr. Jennafer Jarosz,  
Internationally Certified Animal 
Chiropractor 

  Email: strategicstrides@gmail.com 
Phone: CAN 613-404-2123 
USA 716-997-6921 

Encore Equestrian Tack and Apparel,  
Lila MacKenqie and  
Shannon Burke 

1131 Hwy #43,  
Merrickville, ON K0G 1N0 

Email: info@encoreequestrian.com 
Phone: 613-269-Tack (8225) 
Web: http://www.encoreequestrian.com 

Friends of Dressage,  
c/o Cadora Ont. 

Don Barnes President,  
13-1475 Upper Gage Avenue, Hamilton, 
ON L8W 1E6 

 

G.Tackaberry and Sons  
   Construction Company Ltd., 
Kemptville Division,  
Casey Redmond 

P.O. Box 1370,  
4054 County Road 43,  
Kemptville, ON K0G 1J0 

Phone: 613-258-3612 
 

Genevieve Kendell-Hayes 
Certified Journeyman Saddle Maker 
Certified Saddle Fitter 

5332 Gabert St.,  
Osgoode, ON. K0A 2W0 

Email: gen@haywoodfarm.ca 
Phone: 613-816-2850 
 

Grandor Group,  
Attn. Vic Farr 

5224 Bank St.,  
Ottawa, ON K1X 1H2 

Email: vfarr@grandor.ca 
Phone: 1-800-664-9529 
613-822-3390 x125 
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Sponsor  Address  Contact 
Graystone Equestrian Centre,  
Kerstin Blaeske &  
Ken Laframboise 

1074 Bellamy Mills Rd.,  
R.R#1  
Almonte, ON K0A 1A0 

Email: kblaeske@sympatico.ca 
Phone:  613-256-7887 
cell 613-222-7887 

Greenhawk Harness &   
    Equestrian Supplies,  
Louise Casselman or  
Lynda Judd 

19 Slack Rd.,  
Nepean, ON K2G 0B7 

Phone: 613-225-9900 
Web: http://www.greenhawk.net 

Henry Equestrian Insurance Brokers 
Ltd. 

28 Victoria Street,  
Box 578,  
Aurora, ON L4G 3L6 

Email: hep@hep.ca 
Phone: 1-800-36-36-HEP 
Web: http://www.hep.ca 

Intercity Insurance Services 15221 Yonge Street,  
2nd floor,  
Aurora, ON L4G 1L8 

Email: info@intercityinsurance.com 
Phone: 1-888-394-3330 
Web: http://www.intercityinsurance.com 

Jean Caskey Photography   Email: jeancaskey@rogers.com 
Phone: 613-884-5166 
Web: http://www.jeancaskeyphoto.com 

John Herity and Carole Lemay    
Kate’s Kreations,  
Kate McDowell 

1535 O’Neill Rd.,  
Oxford Mills, ON K0G 1F0 

Email: katepaintsonglass@gmail.com 
Phone: 613-258-1811 

Laura-Lee Brenneman    
Mrs. Barbara O’Grady    
Osgoode Sand and Gravel Ltd.,  
Robert Greer 

P.O. Box 190,  
Greely, ON K4P 1N5 

Phone: 1-800-361-2183 613-4474/4475 

Ottawa Area Dressage Group   Web: http://www.ottawadressage.ca 

Queenswood Stables,  
Simone Williams 

518 Smith Rd.,  
Navan, ON K4B 1H8 

Phone: 613-835-2085 
Web: http://www.queenswoodstables.com 

Rainbow Ridge Ranch,  
Lynda Maltby and Steve Curtis  

2531 5th Line Rd.,  
P.O.Box 185,  
Greely, ON K4P 1N2 

Phone: 613-821-2939 
Web: http://www.rainbowridgeranch.ca 

Sandra MacLeod    
Schleese Saddlery Service Ltd. 34 Centennial Avenue,  

Holland Landing, ON L9N 1H2 
Email: info@schleese.com 
Phone: 1-800-225-2242 
Web: http://www.schleese.com 

Stephen J. Morris,  
Certified Journeyman Farrier 

1193 Stone Road,  
Oxford Mills, ON K0G 1S0 

Email: sjmcustom@sympatico.ca 
Phone: 613-258-4417  

StoneMeadow Stable,  
Robin-Lynn and Jon Brent 

8880 Springhill Road,  
Metcalfe, ON K0A 2P0 

Email: robinLynn.brent@xplornet.com 
Phone: 613-295-9147 
Web: http://www.stonemeadowstable.com 

Topline Trailer and Equipment Sales, 
Scott Weagant. 

 P.O.Box 940,  
1226 County Road 31,  
Winchester, ON K0C 2K0 

Phone: 613-774-0992 
Web: http://www.toplinetrailers.com 

TwinPines Equestrian Centre,  
Christine Windover 

4148 Larry Robinson Rd.,  
Russell, ON K4R 1E5 

Phone: 613-821-0234 
Web: http://www.twinpines.ca 

 

CLINICS CLINICS CLINICS 
Are you organizing a dressage or general clinic?  

Want to get more people?  
Want to get auditors?   

Just want to spread the knowledge? 
The OADG will post your clinic on the OADG website under the calendar/events page 

Free of charge 
There are so many clinics going on in Eastern Ontario and Western Quebec, and so many opportunities to learn.  

The OADG website makes a great “central” location to post upcoming clinics in the area.  
OADG membership is NOT required to have your clinic posted. 

Just send an email to our webmaster Cathy Gordon with the details of your clinic 
(We must have your permission to post the clinic information) 

webmaster@ottawadressage.ca  
(Don’t forget to hit the reload button on your browser to see the most up to date list) 
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mailto:robinLynn.brent@xplornet.com
http://www.stonemeadowstable.com/
http://www.toplinetrailers.com/
http://www.twinpines.ca/
mailto:webmaster@ottawadressage.ca
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Farewell as Chair of the OADG Board of Directors  
This is my final year as the Chairperson for the OADG. Changes in my personal situation leave me little time to work on 
OADG activities, and I have struggled through-out 2012 to devote sufficient time to what is required of me as Chair of the 
OADG board of Directors. While I am sad to be leaving this position, I will still be available to the directors for questions, 
and to help with small tasks that I have time to do for them. Over the past year I have already started offloading many of 
the tasks I was doing on behalf of the OADG to help in the transition to a new Chair. 
 
I have worked hard on behalf of the OADG for the past 9 years, first as Membership Director, then Awards Director, and 
finally Chairperson. I have also been CADORA Rep, produced several newsletters, done the local Ottawa area show 
scheduling and run the Silver Dressage Championship Eastern Division 2 times. Over my years on the OADG Board of 
Directors, I have attempted to make the OADG programs more transparent to its members, and tried to keep the members 
informed of what is going on in the dressage community. While I have succeeded in a small degree, as a volunteer it is 
difficult to find sufficient time for everything that could be done. 
 
I have learned a great many new skills being a Director including skills that have helped me advance in my professional 
(paid) career. The OADG is a great place to learn and grow in a friendly supportive environment. 
 
I urge all of you as members to become more involved in the running of your club by attending the regular member 
meetings which are announced in the newsletter, and on the website.  It is at these meetings that you find out what plans 
the OADG has for clinics, awards, banquet, championship... and can make suggestions to help guide the course of the 
OADG into the future. 
   Sincerely: Kiki Baggerman-Webster 
 
New Membership Director for OADG 
We are pleased to welcome Michelle Crocker-Wells as our OADG Membership Director for 2013. Michelle has worked 
behind the scenes on several OADG activities in the past, and will be taking on a full director role for 2013. Michelle has 
already been trained on how the membership list works, and will make a great full-time addition to the OADG. 
 
New Chair for OADG 
With the departure of Kiki Baggerman-Webster as chair of the OADG, this creates an opening for the chair position. It is 
recommended that the new chair be a current OADG director as this position requires knowledge of the workings of the 
OADG in order to be successful. 
 
We currently have 2 candidates for chair of the OADG, Caroline Anderson and Pierre Paquette (in alphabetical order). 
Following is a brief write-up from each candidate. An election will be held at the OADG AGM to select a new chair going 
forward. 
 

Caroline Anderson 
for Chair/President  

Ottawa Area Dressage Group  
(OADG) 

 
For 2013 the position of Chair of the OADG will be open and needs to be filled.  With my last 5 years of involvement 
with the OADG as Show Liaison, Banquet Director, Education Director and assistant with Promotions I decided to run for 
Chair.   
 
Nomination from Anne Galt, 2nd by Cathy Gordon has been received.   
 
With my 5 years on the board and 24 years involved with the OADG and the Dressage community I hope to bring some 
fresh ideas to the OADG and encourage some tweaking on how things are being implemented now.  And get you the 
membership to be more involved with the OADG.  There are many new technological improvements being considered to 
improve the online presence of the OADG and I do hope to encourage more development in this area as well.   Thanks to 
Cathy Gordon we already have an amazing Website! 
 
Until I started writing this little letter I did not realize how involved I have been over the years in the Ottawa Area 
Dressage community.  As a coach, EC Recorded judge and showing myself I have always been a promoter of this great 
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sport of ours.  Many of the longer time members will remember that my mother Kay Anderson was heavily involved in 
the OADG, and thanks to her back in the early 90's that's how I became involved.  Thanks also to Joanna MacDonald and 
boarders at Spiritwood Farm for all I have learned from them.  And a personal thanks goes to Anne Galt who is a great 
friend and mentored me to get my judging card.  If it wasn't for Anne I would not be so serious about our great 
community.  
 
Have I ever been Chair of a board? NO.  Through years working various jobs and teaching both riding and downhill 
skiing I do believe that I have the skills to at least begin the journey working with an awesome board of directors.  My 
goal is to only guide the “Team” to continue running the OADG as we know it today. I am sure I will learn a lot from the 
current directors and from Kiki Baggerman-Webster who will gently hand over the reins to me; Kiki’s shoes are going to 
be hard to fill. The OADG owes much to Kiki for the great job she has done over the years running the OADG.   
 
Please come to the OADG AGM and make your voice heard on the future of the OADG and its board. 
As of October 3rd, 2012 I will be running against one other for this position of Chair.  So we need you everyone to come 
out and vote. 
 
OADG AGM Meeting will be held November 25th, 2012 1:30 p.m. at: 
Marlborough Community Centre (Pierce's Corners Hall) 3048 Pierce Rd, North Gower, ON K0A 2T0 

Who is Pierre M. Paquette ? 
 
Pierre is a retired lawyer of the federal department of Justice. He has been involved in the equestrian sport since the late 
1980’s as a rider, competitor and horse owner in the hunter, jumper and dressage disciplines. He presently owns 3 horses, 
Serenity (17 year old, Hanoverian/Belgium warm-blood, retired from competition 4 years ago, at level 4, due to injury), 
Don Noir (10 year old, Hanoverian, competing presently at level four) and Cody (an 11 year old, miniature pony). Don 
Noir is ridden by his daughter Isabelle who has been riding for the last 23 years. He is a member of the following riding 
associations, namely Equine Canada, Dressage Canada, CADORA National and Ontario, Ottawa Area Dressage Group 
and Eastern Ontario Pleasure Driving Society.  
 
Pierre has been a member of the O.A.D.G. for a number of years and has held the position of O.A.D.G. CADORA Ontario 
representative, and presently he is also the Award Director. He also acted as MC at the Award banquet. He followed the 
Equine Canada Competition Organizers Clinic in 2011. He has been president of the Seigniory Club in Montebello P.Q., 
of the Buckingham Curling Club and of the Rivermead Golf Club. Although he recognizes that these latter clubs were not 
equestrian type, he believes that it has provided him with great experience in administering successfully benevolent 
entities.  
 
These are Pierre’s goals has chairperson of the O.A.D.G. To promote the O.A.D.G. in the greater Ottawa area and to make 
known to the local communities the usefulness of the equestrian sport and in particular the discipline of dressage as well 
as emphasize to barn owners and show organizers how the O.A.D.G. can be of help to them. To promote the merits of 
horsemanship to the parents of the young generation and the positive impact that it can have in the character building of 
their children. To ensure that the O.A.D.G. can achieve its goals at the lowest costs possible and be able to provide a full 
profit return to all of its members. Within the financial means available to the group, pursue educational equestrian 
ventures and information sessions that can help all members, young or old, pleasure riders, competitors, officials, show 
organizers or parents  to better understand the different aspects of the dressage discipline and its governing rules and 
bodies To ensure that the benevolent officials of the O.A.D.G. are fully recognized for the time and effort they spend 
working for the group and that the tasks to be done do not become too cumbersome and disturbing to their own private 
lives. 
 
All of these can be achieved by focusing on streamlining, clarifying and simplifying the main goals of the OADG, 
namely, information/education, show scheduling, rules, as well as the year end banquet and by using new technology and 
approaches where applicable and feasible.  
 
Finally, he has the spare time and energy to make this task a serene and successful one for all concerned.      

 



 OTTAWA AREA DRESSAGE GROUP 
 

      ANNUAL AWARDS BANQUET 
 

      Saturday November 17th 2012 

 

Hellenic Meeting and Reception Centre 
1315 Prince of Wales Dr., Ottawa, On 

 

Cocktails: 6:00 p.m. (CASH BAR) 
Dinner: 6:30 p.m. (CASH BAR) 

 

Tickets: $42.00 per person  
($23.00 – children 10 and under) 

(Make cheques payable to OADG) 
(Deadline: Saturday November 10th, 2012) 

(Drinks are not included in ticket price; Cash Bar is available at the event) 
 

Contact: Darlene Grant 
613-433-5759 

Email: banquet@ottawadressage.ca 
 

Special Guest Speaker: Dr. Helen Douglas 
 

 
http://www.hellenicottawa.ca/ 

If you have special needs (food allergies or handicap accessibility)  
please contact the banquet director to discuss requirements. 
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OTTAWA AREA DRESSAGE GROUP 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Sunday November 25th, 2012 

 

Marlborough TWP Hall,  
Pierces Corners 

3048 Pierce Road,  
North Gower (Ottawa), On 

1:30 p.m. 
DOOR PRIZES 

Light Refreshments Served 
 

Open Director Positions:  Committee  Positions: 
     Awards    Awards – Track a circuit, Collect Trophies 
     Promotions    AGM Setup – Get desserts/coffee, setup chairs 
     Communications   Education – man the door, whip 
     Banquet    Promotions – man the table at shows and clinics 

 
For further information on these positions please contact the current director of the position,  

or Kiki Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca.  
 

If you are interested in assisting one of the existing directors this would be a good opportunity to come out and meet them 
and discuss the possibilities, there are always small jobs that need to be done. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are planning to attend, please RSVP to Kiki Baggerman-Webster 613-825-5370 
meetingmanager@ottawadressage.ca by Friday November 23rd. (So we know how much food to have on-hand) 
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OTTAWA AREA DRESSAGE GROUP 
 

OADG AWARDS BANQUET 
Saturday November 17th 2012 

 
TICKET ORDER FORM: 

(Drinks are not included in ticket price; Cash Bar is available at the event)  
 

All tickets must be ordered and payment received by one of the OADG Directors by the end of 
the day Saturday November 10th 2012 

 
All tickets will be available for pick-up at the door only. 

No tickets will be mailed 
 

No tickets will be available for purchase after November 10th 2012 
 

If you have special needs (food allergies or handicap accessibility)  
please contact the banquet director to discuss your requirements. 

 
For further information contact: Darlene Grant  

613-433-5759 
banquet@ottawadressage.ca  

 
LAST NAME: __________________________     FIRST NAME: __________________________ 
 
ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY:_______________________ PROVINCE:__________________ POSTAL CODE:___________ 
 
HOME PHONE: ______________________ BUSINESS PHONE: _______________________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________ 
 

 Price Per Ticket Number of 
Tickets 

Total Cost 

Adult Tickets $42.00   
Children’s Tickets  

(10 and under) 
$23.00   

Total Cost *********** **********  
(make cheques payable to O.A.D.G.) 

 

Table Reservation Name: ______________________ 
 

(only ONE member of your party should reserve a table with the form on the reverse,  
all others only need to register the table name on this form.) 

 
Send Ticket Order form and cheque made payable to O.A.D.G. to: 

OADG Banquet 
c/o Darlene Grant 

228 Cobus Rd. 
Renfrew, On 

K7V 3Z8 
 

(Or hand deliver to one of the OADG Directors by November 10th 2012) 
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OTTAWA AREA DRESSAGE GROUP 
 

OADG AWARDS BANQUET 
Saturday November 17th 2012 

 
TABLE RESERVATION FORM:  

 
 

Note that ONLY ONE person in your party needs to register a table. All other people in 
your party should indicate on the ticket order form which table they wish to be seated 

at. A table reservation does not guarantee tickets!  
Tickets must be purchased separately in advance!  

(See ticket order form for purchasing deadline!) 
 

There are 8 people to each table. 10 can be accommodated by special request. Please 
send an email to banquet@ottawadressage.ca. 

 
Table Reservation Name #1: (stable/person):   
1: 
2: 
3: 
4: 
5: 
6: 
7: 
8: 

 
Table Reservation Name #2: (stable/person):   
1: 
2: 
3: 
4: 
5: 
6: 
7: 
8: 

 
Send Table Reservation form to: 

OADG Banquet 
c/o Darlene Grant 

228 Cobus Rd. 
Renfrew, On 

K7V 3Z8 
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